
All about family
On Christmas my four daughters were together for the first
time since my 3rd daughter got married. This is the first time
my 3 married daughters and their husbands have been together.
This  is  the  first  time  I  got  to  spend  some  time  after
Christmas with my youngest grandchildren. The first Christmas
I got to spend with my 2nd son-in-law. The 6th Christmas
without my beloved wife.

My three oldest daughters have been married for 3 years, 2
years and the last daughter 6 months. My first son-in-law was
the only son-in-law to meet my wife. I think that he was very
lucky to have this opportunity. He got to meet the a main
ingredient of his wife’s personality. The girls all get some
of their personalities from this wonderful woman. Some they
get from me. My son-in-laws have a very good chance to get to
know me. I’m not really shy at who I am.

We will have two more opportunities for all of us to be
together. It is family that gives me they greatest pleasure.
Playing with my grandkids makes me feel younger. Talking with
my daughters allows me to stay a dad. Being with my son-in-
laws allows me to ‘hang out’ with the guys. That was something
I didn’t get too many chances to do with 4 daughters.

I can’t wait for the next 3 days to start. I get to spend more
time with my family. They are wonderful to be with.

Christmas Traditions
Celebrating Christmas could include food, family, friends, and
gifts. Additional Family traditions could have a mandatory
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attendance to a Christmas Eve Service.

Our family traditions have been ongoing since the day after
Thanksgiving. That was when it was ‘allowed’ to start thinking
about Christmas. We could start to break out the Christmas
music, movies and decorations. The stockings were hung up,
with care, by Dec 6th. Small gifts, some candy and maybe a bit
of fresh fruit would fill the stocking. Usually a Christmas
ornament would arrive in the stocking, and it could then be
hung on the tree.

For the past few years, most traditions have gone by the
wayside. As a family we would still hang up the stockings on
6th, small gifts would be placed there. The Decorations of the
past just don’t make their appearance. Certain things still
show  up.  We  watch  many  versions  of  Dickens’  ‘A  Christmas
Carol’. There are the many other Christmas movies. And as my
children grow up and start their own lives, they get to start
their own traditions.

Families expand and contract. Traditions come and go. To share
life,  love,  troubles  and  sadness  are  ways  to  bypass  all
traditions. In that sharing we find peace and hope.

To you and yours in this season. May you find what you need
and have what is required. Merry Christmas.

A birthday today
My daughter had a birthday today. She spent most of the day
working. Her first birthday celebrated as a part of a married
couple. I’m not sure if she got any presents today. I don’t
know if she had cake or chocolate. My gift to her is still
with me until I get a chance to see her.
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Even with all of this, and maybe none of that. I hope she had
a good day. Happy birthday little girl.

Part of a Community
I read a short story yesterday in Sci-Fi collection I have.
The story itself tied in with a famous work by another author
and looked at the situation from a different angle. What stuck
with me was a continued effort of the main character to figure
out the origins of society. The whys and hows why we keep
certain things and get rid of others. The eventual conclusion
was that local communities influence what society, as a whole,
deems  important.  For  the  Sci-Fi  story,  this  was  all
scientifically  modeled  to  produce  a  way  to  determine  the
eventual outcome of certain actions.

Now it is interesting to me that sociologists do not yet have
an accepted definition of the word community. The standard is
a  local  group  with  a  common  interest  or  location.  For
sociologists, this doesn’t help much. Today it is even more
confusing. This is very easy to see, since we now have global
communities,  cyber  communities  or  online  communities.  Of
course, we still have local communities.

Then I started thinking of all the communities I have been a
part of. Some have been a better influence than others. Some I
still consider myself to be part of, others not so much. But
do we ever really leave a community? I’ve run into people I
grew up with, people who lived just down the street. Even
those I don’t run into have been influenced, for good or bad,
from any interactions with me. And the same thing goes for me.
People  I’ve  met  have  changed  my  life.  Those  interactions
influenced choices I’ve made. By making those choices, I’ve
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influenced others I’ve been in contact with. Somewhat sobering
thought, things I’ve done may now be influencing people I’ve
never met.

And, I am a part of a few cyber communities. One of those is
this blog. I wonder how many people take my words and somehow
fit them in there lives. Could it be a movie review that makes
them look up a show? A post about books I’ve read sends
someone to the library? Or maybe a recipe gets someone to the
kitchen to make an old family favorite. It is fun just to
think about.

Of course, the one part of the communities I belong to where I
had the biggest influence was my own family. I spent more time
with them than any other part of the community at large. For
good or bad, they’ve had me in their lives. That was some fun.

ThinkGeek  ::  Tauntaun
Sleeping Bag
I found something today that I think one of my daughters would
like for a Christmas or Birthday gift. There are other Star
Wars items there, but this one just screamed my daughters name
to me.

Look Here for the Sleeping Bag

Oh boy, I found one more item… Maybe her husband would like
this one.

You can get it here!
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3 shows in the book.
Sunday afternoon show and more family showed up. They really
seemed to enjoy our attempt to entertain. We had another good
crowd and show today. It always amazes me the energy the
actors get from the crowd. When the audience gets into a show,
it  seems  the  show  gets  better.  That  is  how  it  was  this
weekend. A series of good audiences and fun shows.

This morning I spent some time getting new tires for my truck.
While I was expecting to get new tires soon, I was hoping to
be able to shop around a bit. I wasn’t pleased to be forced
into getting new tires before I had that chance. But the
happenings of yesterday my choices just a bit. There are very
few places in the boondocks that are open on Sundays. So
again, my hand was forced. Such is small town life.

But  getting  the  tires  did  allow  me  to  drive  my  youngest
daughter back to college after the show. I like the time I get
to spend with my daughters, so it was good to get the tires
today. Oh well, the truck does need a bit more work. The miles
I put on it tend to wear things out.

Starting Thursday we have our final run of 4 shows. I hope
they all go as well, and I have few vehicle problems.

Christmas traditions
Some many moons ago, my wife decided to extend the Christmas
season by just a little bit. Not to overwhelm the season, but
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to take the “I want” stage out of oldest child. We had the
advent calendars, but they just seemed to bring on that inner
consumer that my oldest daughter was (is???).

My wife decided to celebrate St. Nicholas Day. We told the
story of St. Nicholas and how he eventually became known as
Santa Clause. We also told how he gave to the people in need,
not everyone. I like to think that this got more of the spirit
of giving in our girls, but I never asked them. Anyway early
on Dec 6 we would investigate our Christmas Stockings. The
very first gifts of the season.

As parents we would put in a small gift that would take some
attention away from the other getting. There would be fruit,
candy and a Christmas Ornament from Grandma.

We carried on this tradition for many years. I know at least
two of the girls (maybe 3) still celebrate the day. I hope it
is the spirit of giving, not getting.

This is the 6th Christmas Season without my lovely wife by my
side. A time mixed with dark thoughts and bright lights. With
only my youngest at home, this may be one of the last time St.
Nicholas visits this house. The traditions are changing as
life changes.

On the way to the show.
It started off so well. I was leaving just a bit early so I
could get some gas and other necessities. Oops, a mile from
home I noticed that I forgot my boots. Important item for the
play, so I had to turn around.

Back out for the second time, still early, but without as much
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leeway, I heard a funny noise from my truck when I turned a
corner. Thinking I had something stuck, I got out and noticed
that my tire was flat. ARRGH.

No problem, I have AAA…. I called my daughter to say I would
not be able to pick her up and got out my AAA card to call for
service. Dang it expired in November. Why don’t I remember the
bill. I must have missed it.

Not to worry I can change a tire. Oops no flashlight, I
couldn’t find the jack!!! I couldn’t see to change the tire.
The countdown to the play was running fast. Call my daughter
to pick me up!! Slowly move the truck to a safe location. And
hope nobody tows the truck away before I could get the tire
changed.

Show turned out well tonight. My oldest and youngest daughters
were in attendance. As much as I love having friends in the
audience, it is special when I get to entertain my family.
Unfortunately, I was not able to spend as much time with them
as I would have liked. I still had a tire to change.

Found a light, a jack and the lug wrench. A few chilly minutes
later the temporary spare was in place. I was ready to go home
for a cup of warm tea.

Tomorrow is another day, and I will have to see if I can find
someplace to get some tires before the 2:30 show. So now I
know what Santa is getting me for Christmas. I don’t recall
asking for that.



Thanksgiving day….
I’m not quite sure what I will be doing on Thanksgiving except
driving to Ft. Wayne in the afternoon so my youngest can take
care of her kennel duty. I will be picking her up tomorrow
afternoon and then driving back on Thursday. I’m not sure yet
what I will have for dinner on Thanksgiving.

So Thanksgiving, of course, is a day to give thanks. This year
wasn’t the best, but it did have some things to be thankful
for.

There was an addition to my family when my 3rd daughter got
married, and so I now have a 3rd son in the family.

During that time my second daughter and her family came up to
Ohio to attend the wedding. I was able to schedule some time
off and take them back to Florida. So I was able to spend some
time with the part of the family I see the least.

My youngest started college and is doing well at school.

I’ve been able to spend a lot of time with my oldest daughter
this year.

And I have some wonderful friends who have been a comfort for
the lousy times of this year.

Have a Happy and Save Thanksgiving.

Stories  of  life,  love  and
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family
Since I’ve been sharing some family hints in the kitchen, I
remembered many stories and recipes that went together. Most
of these stories were due to the fact that my children were
picky about the food they ate. Some are more picky, some grew
out of the picky stage. As you may be able to tell, some are
still in the picky stage. I’ve decided that my blog is not the
‘stage’ that I want for these stories and recipes. Some may
make it here, just because they were so much fun. Others will
not. After this project is finished I may want to share the
completed work, at least with my girls. �

Why share this here? I think I need a little bit of pestering
just to get it done. So I’m asking, maybe begging, for my
loyal readers to comment on this post every so often. Ask me
how it is going, or even if I worked on it.

Some fun Huh?
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